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A wife looked in this disbelief at her husband and said to 
him.  “Honey, you shouldn’t be drinking that beer, it’s not 
even noon yet!”  The husband smiled and said, “But it is 
noon somewhere in the world.” 
 
On August 1st, the I-35 West Bridge in Minneapolis crossing 
the Mississippi River collapsed.  That tragic killed 5 
persons (as of August 4th), injured about 100, and 8 persons 
are still missing.  BUT half-way around the world in Congo, 
minutes before this American tragic, a train derailed in a 
remote area about 60 miles southeast of Bulape.  It was 
11pm, just after the train had left the village of Kakenge 
headed for Kananga, the big city and provincial capital of 
Kasai Occidental.  Within a matter of minutes, eight 
freight cars built to haul goods but carrying goods and 
people left the tracks, and killed over 100 people and 
injured twice that number.  The accident was blamed on 
failed brakes.  The trains, left by the Belgium’s 
government in the early 1960’s, have received very little 
maintenance.      
 
The lack of serviceable transportation in the Congo 
combined with the dilapidated state of the roads and 
railways, means that many Congolese people often ride on 
freight trains, and even on the roofs to reach distant 
towns and cities.   
 
The United Nations’ Congo mission chief William Lacy Swing 
said, “We are appalled by the loss of life, especially in a 
country which has already suffered so much.”  This is the 
same country where over 4 million people have died from 
preventable diseases and malnutrition since 1998.  So, the 
death of 100 more people was barely mentioned by the US 
media. 
 
The United Nations peacekeeping mission in the Congo sent 
doctors, nurses, emergency workers and rescue equipment on 
the following day when news reached Kananga.  The rescue 
operation (mostly a search operation) was hampered by the 
fact that the Congolese authorities do not have the heavy 
equipment to lift the train cars under which some people 
are still believed trapped, or to cut through the heavy 



wreckage.  Although, the nearest hospital is about 8 miles 
away, any people rescued will have to be transported by 
foot or bicycle to that facility. 
 
I am quite familiar with this area.  We generally follow 
the train tracks when going from Kananga to Mweka before 
veering off the main road for Bulape.  Initially, I wanted 
to do something but it would take me 3 days to reach that 
remote site from the US even if everything went right.  Dr. 
Rambo, a retired Congo missionary doctor, put things into 
real terms.  “I hope the Mweka and Demba hospitals have 
some supplies and staff to help.”  I agree.  That’s what 
Congo Helping Hands’ mission is all about, helping the 
Congolese help themselves. 
 
Please pray for all the families affected by those tragic 
accidents on August 1st.  And if you would like to know how 
you can help, please contact me.  
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